
 
 

COVID-19 Update 
November 17, 2020 

 

Swinomish Casino & Lodge we will continue to operate under our current COVID-19 safety 

and health measures with some modifications.  In addition to our current practices we will be 

reducing our casino floor occupancy levels and will monitoring the occupancy in our dining 

outlets to continue to allow social distancing and limited the seating. We are currently in the 

middle of making some changes to our gaming floor.  At the heart of these important 

changes is an effort at spreading out our gaming floor both to assist with social distancing 

and lowered occupancy levels.   As part of this transition a number of gaming machines have 

been removed from the gaming floor.  This work will continue until completed in the coming 

weeks.  In addition to the slot floor changes our table games have been relocated.  This 

move will allow for more space to social distancing.  Furthermore, we will limit our table 

games guests to three per table.   

 

Our restaurants and bars will remain open and operate under the safety measures that are 

currently in place.  Approximately half of the remaining tables in our food court have been 

removed to help ensure that there is adequate spacing for our guests.  All bar seating has 

been removed. As the situation further develops we will continue to fine tune our procedures 

and operations.   

  

We will continue to enforce the following measures: 
 

 Temperature checks for all team members and guests upon entry into the building. 

 Personal Protective Equipment will continue to be available.  The use of approved 

facemasks will continue to be required by all team members and guests. Gloves are 

available to those team members whose responsibilities require them to wear gloves. 

Gloves are also available to our guests upon request.   

 We will continue to recommend and encourage frequent washing/sanitizing of your 

hands. 

 Mandatory COVID-19 testing of all team members. The Tribe has dedicated a 

tremendous amount of resources to perform the mandatory tests. We are the only 

casino in the state performing wide scale testing. Testing provides key information to 

allow us to keep you and our guests safe. 

 The next test date is Wednesday, November 18
th

 between the hours of 7:00am – 

12:00pm and 1:00pm – 5:00pm. 

 

We care deeply for our team members and our guests alike. We will continue to monitor the 

current situation and will make adjustments to our processes as circumstances dictate.  The 

pandemic has brought about so many challenges for everyone and we cannot thank you 

enough for all that you have done. As we move forward we will continue to monitor the 

situation and keep our valued team members and guests updated as changes to our 

protocols are implemented. 


